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PRESS RELEASE 
For Immediate Release 
 
 
California Museum of Photography at UCR ARTSblock presents 
 
Unruly Bodies: Dismantling Larry Clark’s Tulsa 
Selections from the Permanent Collection of the California Museum of Photography 
June 10, 2016-January 28, 2017 
 
Reception: Thursday, June 9, 6-9pm 
Reception is FREE and open to the public 
 
 
The California Museum of Photography presents Unruly Bodies: Dismantling Larry 
Clark’s Tulsa, on view at the museum from June 10, 2016 through January 28, 2017, 
featuring works from the museum’s permanent collection. The exhibition is guest 
curated by graduate students from the Department of the History of Art and the 
Public History Program as advised by Susan Laxton, Assistant Professor of the 
History of Art at UCR. Unruly Bodies will be celebrated during a public reception 
on Thursday, June 9, 6-9pm, and will be accompanied by public programming and a 
publication of student writing. 
 
This exhibition is a historically informed reassessment of the artist Larry Clark’s 
controversial first book, Tulsa (1971), a set of 50 images depicting a tight circle 
of friends and drug addicts in Tulsa, Oklahoma, photographed over a span of nine 
years (1963-71) by one of their number, Clark himself. On first appearing, the 
exposé was hailed as “a devastating portrait of an American tragedy” and embraced 
as an artistic watershed of participant-observer oriented personal documentary. Yet 
in spite of its anthropological connotations, the story Tulsa tells is the product 
of a tightly constructed, nearly cinematic narrative of descent from teenage 
experimentation to a drug-fueled haze of chaos, violence, exploitation, and death — 
a “slippery slope” sequence that tells us what we already want to believe about the 
self-destructive countercultures of the 1960s. This exhibition seeks to recover 
some of the untold counter-stories that live in the interstices between these 
affectively charged images, by loosening them from Clark’s sequence and opening 
them to multiple interpretations that address Tulsa’s historical conditions of 
production and reception. 
 
The fifty photographs that Tulsa comprises have been loosened from Clark’s original 
sequencing and regrouped thematically in the first floor galleries of the CMP. 
Unruly Bodies first addresses the biopolitics of rebellious bodies. Tulsa’s 
subjects resist life-sustaining regulations by manipulating their bodies in ways 
that render them less compliant, less productive, and less normalized than figures 
of the dominant culture. Death, in this context, is rendered a defiant form of 
subversion. But at the same time, Tulsa poses challenges to Foucault’s theory of 
biopolitics, as the photographs confront viewers with evidence that self-
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destructive behaviors reach beyond the individual body to harm others. A second 
theme in the exhibition addresses the links between sequence and affect, exploring 
the ways that the sequence of the photographs in Tulsa elicit involuntary responses 
from the viewer. Here the exhibition traces the narrative tools Clark used to build 
anticipation and construct authenticity, using juxtaposition to alternately soothe 
and shock the viewer. This examination of sequence draws the viewer naturally to an 
adjacent theme, a close analysis of how “the haptic erotic” is generated from 
photographic form rather than from subject matter. 
 
Unruly Bodies will re-contextualize Tulsa’s relationship to the media as a critique 
of photojournalism, juxtaposing slides of Clark’s images with contemporaneous 
photo-essays by Bill Eppridge and W. Eugene Smith to suggest that Clark’s 
resistance to photojournalism may have been a reaction directed against the very 
thing he himself had become. Finally, the exhibition concludes with an exploration 
of the gendered subtexts of the body of work. Using as a foil Danny Lyon’s 1968 
series Bike Riders, a project that is often seen as a precursor to Tulsa, one side 
of the gallery is given to the construction of rebellious and deviant masculinities 
on the margins of society, while the other foregrounds the stereotypical and 
misogynist attitude toward women made visible when the overall narrative of 
violence is retracted from this portrait of drug subculture. By presenting 
simultaneous and opposing views of these Unruly Bodies, and considering this work 
separately from Clark’s subsequent sensational films and photographs, the curators 
seek to draw out the complex of ambiguities that have kept Tulsa relevant to 
contemporary culture. 
 
Larry Clark (born in 1943 in Tulsa, Oklahoma) is a New York-based artist whose 
practice spans the mediums of photography, photo books, collage, video, and 
filmmaking. Clark developed photographic skills at a young age while working as an 
assistant to his mother, Frances Clark, who was a door-to-door baby photographer. 
During the period of 1963-71, Clark intermittently shot the photographs that 
comprise his most famous series of photographic work, Tulsa, published in book form 
in 1971. Clark began intravenous amphetamine use at the age of sixteen and counted 
himself a participant in the counterculture he documented, championing a subjective 
and engaged artistic practice detached from social agenda. He began working in 
collage and video in the late 1980s and early 90s, and released his first feature 
film, Kids, in 1995, going on to make Bully (2001), Wassup Rockers (2005), and, 
most recently, Marfa Girl (2012). His forthcoming film The Smell of Us was written 
and filmed in France and is currently in production. 
 
Kiss the past hello, a retrospective of Clark’s work, was mounted at the Musée 
d’Art Moderne de la Ville de Paris in 2010. His work has been the subject of 
numerous other solo exhibitions, including shows at Fotografiemuseum Amsterdam 
(2014); Fototeca de Cuba, Havana (2011); Maison Européenne de la Photographie, 
Paris (2007); International Center of Photography, New York (2005); and Museum of 
Contemporary Art at the Pacific Design Center, Los Angeles (2000), among elsewhere. 
His work is in many esteemed collections, including those of the Los Angeles County 
Museum of Art; Museum of Contemporary Art, Los Angeles; San Francisco Museum of 
Modern Art; Center for Creative Photography, Arizona; Art Institute of Chicago; 
Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York; Museum of Modern Art, New York; Whitney 
Museum of American Art, New York; National Gallery of Canada, Ottawa; and Musée 
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d‘Art Moderne de la Ville de Paris, among others. Clark is the recipient of 
numerous awards, including The Golden Marcus Aurelius Prize at the 7th Rome Film 
Festival (2012); International Photography Lucie Award for Achievement in 
Documentary Photography (2005); Creative Arts Public Service Photographers’ Grant 
(1980); and National Endowment for the Arts Photographers’ Fellowship (1973). 
 
Danny Lyon (born in 1942 in Brooklyn, New York) is a photographer and filmmaker 
based in New Mexico and Maine. Largely self-taught, his photographs, photo books, 
and movies are situated within the documentary tradition, often stemming from an 
interest in social justice. In 1963-64, Lyon held the position of Staff 
Photographer for the Student Nonviolent Coordinating Committee (SNCC) in Atlanta, 
Georgia, an involvement which led to his first photo book publication, The Movement 
(1964). During the period 1962-67, Lyon was a member of the Chicago Outlaw 
Motorcycle Club; in 1968 he published Bikeriders, a book of photographs taken 
during those four years. Alongside being known for his photo books, Lyon has 
enjoyed a significant career as a filmmaker, producing films such as Social 
Sciences 127 (1969), Los Niños Abandonados (1975), and Little Boy (1977). The 
efficacy of Lyon’s intimate and compelling works stems largely from his willingness 
to immerse himself in the cultures and communities he has documented. 
 
Lyon earned is BA in History at the University of Chicago in 1963, and has held 
teaching positions at SUNY Buffalo, New York; Columbia University, New York; and 
Queensborough Community College, Bayside, NY. His work has been the subject 
numerous solo exhibitions, including at the Museum of Modern Art, New York; Whitney 
Museum of American Art, New York; and Art Institute of Chicago. In 1990 a major 
retrospective was jointly organized by the Folkwang Museum in Essen, Germany, and 
the Center for Creative Photography in Tucson, Arizona. His work resides in the 
collections of the Metropolitan Museum of Art, New York; Whitney Museum of American 
Art, New York; Museum of Modern Art, New York; George Eastman House, Rochester; 
International Center for Photography, New York; Center for Creative Photography, 
Tucson; Corcoran Gallery of Art, Washington, DC; American Museum of Art, 
Smithsonian Institute, Washington, DC; Fogg Art Museum, Harvard University, 
Cambridge; Philadelphia Museum of Art; The Menil Foundation, Houston; The Art 
Institute of Chicago; Folkwang Museum, Essen, and others. He is the recipient of 
numerous awards, including an Honorary Doctorate of Fine Arts from the Art 
Institute of Boston (1995); several National Endowment for the Arts grants (1974, 
1981, 1983, 1989); and Guggenheim Fellowship in film (1979). 
 
W. Eugene Smith (born in 1918 in Wichita, Kansas; died in 1978 in Tucson, Arizona) 
was a photojournalist who worked with the format known as photo essay. He began 
photographing for local newspapers in his hometown of Wichita at the age of 
seventeen. He attended University of Notre Dame for one year on a photography 
scholarship but left to move to New York to join the staff at Newsweek and to work 
as a freelance photographer for other periodicals, including Collier’s, Harper’s 
Bazaar, and The New York Times. Smith also worked sporadically as a staff 
photographer for LIFE magazine – a turbulent working relationship that he 
maintained through much of his career – where he served as war correspondent during 
World War II, incurring severe injuries in Okinawa in 1945. After recovering, he 
returned to work, publishing some of his best photo essays. In 1955 he joined 
Magnum, an international cooperative photography agency founded in 1947 by Henri 
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Cartier-Bresson, Robert Capa, and others. At that time Smith began working on an 
ambitious photographic study of Pittsburgh, a venture for which he received 
Guggenheim fellowships in 1956 and 1957. During the period 1959-77, he worked for 
Hitachi and also taught at the New School for Social Research, School of Visual 
Arts, New York, and the University of Arizona, Tucson. 
 
Solo exhibitions of Smith’s work have been mounted at the Center for Creative 
Photography, Tucson (2012); Center for Documentary Studies at Duke University, 
Durham, NC (2003); International Center of Photography, New York (2002), New York; 
and Carnegie Museum of Art, Pittsburgh (2001), among elsewhere. His research 
archive was donated to the International Center of Photography in 2009. The Center 
for Creative Photography holds the largest collection of his work with some 3,000 
master prints and many other related objects. His work also resides in the 
collections of the Los Angeles County Museum of Art; Metropolitan Museum of Art, 
New York; National Museum of Modern Art, Kyoto; Carnegie Museum of Art, Pittsburgh, 
and others.  
 
Unruly Bodies: Dismantling Larry Clark’s Tulsa is organized by the California 
Museum of Photography at UCR ARTSblock and is coordinated by Joanna Szupinska-
Myers, CMP Curator of Exhibitions, with support from Jamison Pollock, CMP 
Curatorial Intern. The exhibition is guest curated by graduate students from the 
Department of the History of Art and the Public History Program: Pamona Alexander, 
Marissa Friedman, Robin Hextrum, Rocio Medina, Daisy Ocampo, Karlyn Olvido, Meranda 
Roberts, and Sara Rowe, as advised by Susan Laxton, Assistant Professor of Art 
History at UCR. Special thanks to Leigh Gleason, CMP Curator of Collections; Zaid 
Yousef, ARTSblock Exhibition Designer; and Kathryn Poindexter, CMP Curatorial 
Assistant. The exhibition is made possible with the support of UCR’s College of 
Humanities, Arts, and Social Sciences (CHASS) and the City of Riverside. 
 
VISITOR INFORMATION AND PRESS INQUIRIES 
 
UCR ARTSblock is located at 3824 & 3834 Main Steet, Riverside, CA 92501, and 
encompasses three venues: the California Museum of Photography, Culver Center of 
the Arts, and Sweeney Art Gallery. ARTSBlock is open Tuesday-Saturday, noon-5pm. 
Admission is $3, and includes entry to all three venues. Galleries are open late 
and admission is free during First Thursday ArtWalks, which take place on the first 
Thursday of every month, 6-9pm. 
 
Press contact: artsblockpress@ucr.edu 
Public contact: artsblock.ucr.edu 
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